
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Over the last few weeks, we have had the 
opportunity to see several of our students 
participate and excel at Zone, Regional, State and 
National Level in sport and music. Please visit our 
Sport News Page!  
 
Last weekend, our musicians performed in Port 
Macquarie and over the next two weeks they will 
be performing in the Northern Beaches 
Instrumental Festival in our own school hall. 

CONNECT Project - PHS Teachers and Mona Vale 
Primary connecting 
Over the last term, we have been working on ways 
for our Year 7 teachers to work closely with Mona 
Vale Primary Stage 3 teachers. The CONNECT 
Project aims to build relationships and work 
collaboratively to ensure our students have a 
smooth transition to high school. Teachers will 
work together to look at skills, programs and 
individual needs to assist students in their 
learning.  

On Monday, we had six teachers from Mona Vale 
Primary come and observe Year 7 classes. It was 
wonderful to see the connection they had with 
our Year 7 students and the excitement on their 
faces when they saw their primary teachers! 
These teachers valued this experience and had a 
range of ideas on how they can prepare their 
students for high school. Our team will be visiting 
Year 6 classes next term. 
 
In addition to this, our House Captains will be 
working with the Year 6 leaders to develop a K-2 
Athletics Carnival that will be held at Pittwater 
High School later in the term. 
 
PCYC Program 
I had the privilege of seeing several of our 
students working with our local police and Manly 
Sea Eagles players on their fitness program and 
the PCYC in Dee Why. This is a fantastic program 
that helps to develop not only fitness but skills in 
self-regulation and resilience. Thank you to Ms 
Roulston for her organisation and making sure our 
students are there by 7.30am each week. Well 
done to all of our students who have been 
excellent representatives for our school in this 
program. 

Farewell! 
As emailed to the PHS community, I am retiring 
after 18 years at PHS to spend more time with my 
family. The position is being advertised and you’ll 
be first to know of the changes in leadership.  
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The focus this term has been establishing routines. 

We value students learning, in their school uniform, 

doing their best to achieve their goals. We are 

aware that the weather is getting colder and we 

greatly appreciate the support from our community 

through providing notes explaining the rare 

occasion that full school uniform cannot be worn. 

Our Uniform Shop reported that many parents and 

students had visited to purchase their excess 

second-hand uniforms and we thank you for your 

efforts. Consistent effort is a big theme around the 

school!  

 

A valuable tool for all of us is organisation. We 

encourage students to look ahead and write down 

when assessment tasks are due. Students are 

encouraged to create checkpoints for themselves 

and set time aside to complete the work. Students 

need to make sure they are up-to-date with 

submitted work via Google Classroom and even if it 

isn’t their best work, students are encouraged to 

submit everything. It is important that students 

continue to develop their accountability for 

delivering tasks on time, planning and managing 

work flow. When students are organised and 

managing their time, students feel more positive, 

accomplished and have a sense of ownership of 

their learning. 

 

 

 

One useful tool students could utilise is creating a 

daily planner using the language must, should and 

could; students can organise their workflow under 

these headings. See below: 

 

Sample of Must, Should, Could Planner 









JAPANESE 

LANGUAGES 

French 

The Year 9 Japanese class have been learning 

to talk about school, their timetables and 

favourite subjects. They have typed out their 

school timetables in Japanese to help them 

remember the new vocabulary. This is Toby’s 

timetable for Week A: 

As the introduction to a unit on food, the Year 10 

Japanese class designed their own sushi, labelled in 

Japanese. Creations included pizza sushi, vegemite 

sushi, crêpe and Kit Kat sushi, and birthday cake 

sushi. Time to open a new restaurant? 

Year 8 French have been researching a 

French city and they presented their 

geographical, historical and cultural 

knowledge to the class.  

Last Term, Year 10 presented information on their best 

friend ranging from their character traits, and clothing 

style to their 

preferred 

school subjects. 

Examples 

shown here are 

by Luisa and 

Jake.  





PLEASE BRING YOUR DONATIONS IN BEFORE 13 JUNE! 

https://wornup.com/


2022 MUSIC FESTIVAL – TERM 2  
This most important event is in June – rough 
dates which are to be confirmed:  

• 4 June – Strings & Orchestra  
• 6 June – Symphonic Band  
• 8 June – Concert Band  

 
2022 BAND TOUR – TERM 4  
Something to look forward to will be 
(hopefully) the Band Tour in Term 4. Probably 
November. Probably interstate (within NSW).  

MENU ON 

LAST PAGE EFTPOS 

AVAILABLE! 



WELLBEING 
KYDS 2022 ONLINE—ONLINE WELLBEING WORKSHOPS 

Mondays and Wednesdays 4-5pm. For more information, go to 

www.kyds.org.au. To register, email programs@kyds.org.au 

 

13YARN [Thirteen YARN] is the first national crisis support line 

for mob who are feeling overwhelmed or having difficulty coping. 

Free service, go to www.13yarn.org.au 

6 FREE ONLINE COACHING/WEBINAR —For over 18’s. 

Go to www.anglicare.org.au/what-we-offer/mental-health/

emotional-wellbeing-space/ 

BOARD GAMES AFTER DARK—Glen Street Library 

Come along for an after-hours games night for Ages 12 - 25 and their 

families. Dinner and refreshments will be provided plus a lucky door prize of 

a $50 voucher Free but need to register here. 

GROUP PROGRAMS — Relationships Australia NSW 

A variety of programs with fees determined by income and what is 

affordable to you. Go to www.relationshipsnsw.org.au 

ARE YOU STRUGGLING WITH BODY ISSUES? 

For prevention or early intervention of negative body image/eating 

disorders, go to https://butterfly.org.au/ 

TUNING INTO TEENS—Call 1300 364 277  

Next online program starts 9 June—5.30-7.30pm. Details for 

registration and tickets here. 

http://www.kyds.org.au
https://www.13yarn.org.au/
https://www.anglicare.org.au/what-we-offer/mental-health/emotional-wellbeing-space/
https://www.anglicare.org.au/what-we-offer/mental-health/emotional-wellbeing-space/
https://www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/library/whats-on/all-library-events/board-games-after-dark
https://www.relationshipsnsw.org.au/relationship-education-programs/
https://butterfly.org.au/
https://relationshipmatters.com.au/event/tuning-into-teens-3-2-2-3-2-2-2-3-2-2-2-2-2/



